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                                   Principal’s Report 

Greetings all  
 

What a great start to the term it has been at Eastbourne P.S. The students 

have settled back into the school program very well after the holidays. They 

are engaged, happy and looking forward to a big Term 2. When I walk 

around the classrooms during instructional time I am noticing how on task 

students are in their learning and how settled the classrooms are. Well 

done to everyone! 
 

We have a number of events during the term to look forward to including 

the summer lightning prem, cross country, Grade 3/4 swimming, police in school visits, grade 3/4 

camp, music camp and the winter lightning prem. Thanks to all the staff and parents who have helped 

organise and run these events. I’m looking forward to hearing the student’s reflections from these 

events. 
 

We have conducted a number of school tours for prospective new students and have many more 

booked in throughout the term. Our brilliant school captains lead the tours and do an outstanding job 

in showcasing what our school has to offer.  
 

I am continuing the work of Mr Sharp and Mr Wilkinson in working with the VSBA in the planning and 

design phase of our new office block and upgrading of the existing learning spaces. When completed, 

this project will be an outstanding addition to our great school. More information on the proposed 

timelines and designs to follow soon. 
 

Thank you to the entire Eastbourne P.S community in how you have welcomed and assisted me in 

starting my journey as the principal at Eastbourne P.S. I am thoroughly enjoying the opportunity to 

work with the wonderful Eastbourne staff and students and getting to know everyone and are looking 

forward to exciting times ahead. 
 

Parents & Friends 

The P&F would like to say a big thankyou to the following businesses for their donations to help make 

our Easter raffle fundraiser a huge success: Daily Orders, Timeout accessories, Enchanted Maze, Top 

Fun, Moonlight Sanctuary, The Big Goose and Boneo Maze.  
 

Have a wonderful weekend. 
 

Steve Hamill 

Principal 
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